

# CARSON VALLEY FOOTPRINTER



Kate Brown

# The President's Message

I very much enjoyed my first meeting as your President. I hope you all had a good time too! I was pleased to explain my background of hailing from a First Responder family in England (Police) and why the Footprinter doctrine means a lot to me. We were pleased to have Douglas County Sheriff Dan Coverley and his wife Sara at our meeting. Sheriff Coverley was invited to recognize one of his outstanding Deputies and he selected Deputy Ryan Grant, one of Douglas County's School Resource Officers, to receive this Recognition Award. Sheriff Coverley praised Deputy Grant's excellence in his job and his special interaction with students. Congratulations to Deputy Grant and we thank him for his dedication and service to our Community. Our Speaker was our own Ray Hoyt who

presented a background of the Footprinter organization and where it now stands. Thank you Ray.

At the meeting we were also pleased to welcome new members John and Judy Jacobsen. Like several of our members, John is with the Douglas County Sheriff's Citizen Patrol. John and Judy were introduced by Ron and Sue Leinweber.

We are very sad to report that our long time member, Don Braden, DCSCP (ret.), passed away on Saturday, August 17th. Don and Wanda have been loyal supports of Footprinters. Our sincere condolences to Wanda and their family.

Our next meeting will be held on Thursday, September 19th at Carson City Nugget, 507 N. Carson St, Carson City, NV 89701. Doors open at 5:30 pm. Please get your reservations in early to Peggy Frick (so you can qualify for the Early Bird drawing!) Our next speaker will be a Firefighter from the East Fork Fire District. We are now in the middle of our Fire Season so this will be a very timely speech and discussion on fire safety. I'm sure we can all learn a great deal about how to keep ourselves and our property safe.

Next month's Newsletter (October) may be a little late in arriving. Jacie Peters our admirable Newsletter Editor, will be out of the country during our normal printing time. However, Jacie will resume her duties on her return at the end of September.

One last thing!! There is some confusion about my name – is it Harvey or Brown? Actually, it's Brown. Harvey is my maiden name which I use only for business. So, it's Kate Brown!

Thank you for being members and supporting our worthwhile organization and I look forward to seeing you at our September meeting.

Kate



Claudia Lowe

## First Vice President

Dear Members,

September is here already, I am amazed. Our meeting will be held at the Carson Nugget on September 19<sup>th</sup>. Please remember to RSVP. Dinner will be \$24. Remember your gifts bring us donation monies.

At our last meeting many members came to me and said they would pay a little more for dinner to stay in the Valley especially during the winter months. So I will work on doing what I can. I will try to have some answers at the next meeting.

Join us bring friends, gifts, and most importantly yourself. Thank you all for your support.



## Second Vice President



Ron Pierini

#### Hi Friends,

I apologize that I did not join with you at last month's meeting; Celeste and I were on vacation and had a great time. I appreciate Claudia Lowe for announcing Ray Hoyt as being a speaker about what IFA stands for. I heard Ray outlined what IFA is all about and it was well done.

Our next speaker will be East Fork Fire Protection District Battalion Chief Scott Fraser; he will be "talking about wild land fire." Always, there will be fires during summer especially in August and September. I am glad that Scott will outline about the importance of what you do if a fire is in your area and have important items ready in case you have to evacuate from your home.

I have several monthly outstanding speakers from now for the last of the year; try to attend our meetings and have fun.

Ron



## **Secretary Treasurer**

#### PEGGY FRICK

I am sorry I missed the annual picnic, I heard it was a great time. Thank you to Janice Rhoades for filling in for me to check in the attendees.

A few people asked me about their new membership cards for the new fiscal year. We will get the cards from the Grand Chapter when I have submitted our current membership roster with the required payment. I have sent out multiple invoices and have yet to receive a response or dues payment from several members. There is a grace period until the end of September at which time I can adjust the roster to members in good standing and send in our updated roster and chapter dues.

I am sorry I wasn't able to stay for the dinner and Ray's presentation at Jethro's but in keeping with my monthly report, we are solvent and have a comfortable cushion in our account to meet the coming years obligations.

Peggy

## Calendar

September 19th Carson City Nugget

507 N. Carson St Carson City, NV 89701

> October 17th Gold Dust West

2171 E. William Street Carson City, NV 89701

November 21st Jethro's Oven & Grill

1281 Kimmerling Rd Gardnerville, NV 89410

Doors open at 5:30

Dinner is served buffet style at 6:30 pm.

The meeting portion of the evening begins after dinner.



# Join us on September 19th, 2019 Carson City Nugget

Please RSVP to Peggy Frick via our website at www.CVFootprint.org no later than NOON ON THURSDAY, Sept 12th.

We are unable to take additional reservations after our count is turned into the venue.

If your plans change, we will still be required to pay for your meal.

#### Don't forget to RSVP for our meetings

Select the "Contact Us" menu item and fill-in the form as follows:

- · Under Person to Contact, select "Meeting RSVP Peggy Frick",
- · Under Senders Name, enter your first and last name,
- · Under Senders E-Mail Address, enter your email address,
- · Under Subject,
  - If you WILL be attending the meeting, select "Attending Meeting YES"
  - o if you WILL NOT be attending the meeting, select "Attending Meeting NO"
- In the Message area please enter the number of people attending and, if you are bringing guests, please enter their first and last names so we can a have name tag ready for them when they arrive.

The "Contact Us" menu item can also be used to leave feedback and comments to various members of the IFA staff.

# **Safety Street**

## October 31, 2019

Each year our organization participates in Safety Street to ensure that the children of our community have a safe place to trick or treat on Halloween.

This year our theme is Charlie Brown's The Great Pumpkin!

Our participation is dependent on your support.

You can lend support via monetary donations to purchase candy, actual candy donations and working shifts at the event. Please bring unopened bags of candy to our September and October meetings. We will also be taking monetary donations at these meetings. If you are unable to attend, we will gladly pick up the items from you.

Please contact Jacie if you are able to help support this fun event for the children in our community.

**Jacie Peters** 

775.901.1898 or jaciepeters@gmail.com







## **Photos from August Dinner Meeting**



Sheriff Dan Coverley, President Kate Brown & Deputy Ryan Grant



**President Kate Brown & Guest Speaker Ray Hoyt** 

### Thank you to our Business Card Sponsors!









For just \$25.00 a year, you can place a business card ad that will reach our membership every single month! Contact Jacie at 775-901-1898 or jaciepeters@gmail.com for more information.

Sarah Coverley 9/1
Pat Gray 9/1
Myrna Morris 9/4
Cynthia Sawyer 9/7
Cindi Osowski 9/9
Paul Conrad 9/12



Carol Hendee 9/12
Miles Ugarkovich 9/18
David Chieruzzi 9/24
George Lamonica 9/27
Pat Smith 9/30



## INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION, INC. CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72 2019 - 2020 BOARD OF DIRECTORS



President	Kate Brown	925-785-2986
1st Vice President	Claudia Lowe	775-267-5630
2nd Vice President	Ron Pierini	775-783-0602
Secretary - Treasurer	Peggy Frick	650-799-4846
Sergeant-at-Arms	Janice Rhoades	775-783-8094
Immediate Past Pres.	Pat Smith	775-265-5332
Grand Director	Ray Hoyt	775-267-4355
3 Year Director	Jacie Peters	775-901-1898
2 Year Director	Bayan Lewis	775-782-8068
1 Year Director	Mike Rhoades	775-783-8094
1 Year Director	Phil Kasper	775-267-5385

#### **CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS**

1991-92 Bill Depew Deceased

1992-93 Doug Tucker Deceased

1993-94 Red Baker Deceased

1994-95 Bill Shay

1995-96 Ray Hoyt

1996-97 Lon Curtis Deceased

1997-98 Elza Turkington Deceased

1998-99 Bob Minton

1990-00 Rodney Snead Deceased

2000-01 Fred Hersey

2001-02 Clay Hill

2002-03 Grady Goodwin Deceased

2003-04 Dorman Dane

2004-06 Phil Kasper

2006-08 Larry Gray Deceased

2008-10 Claudia Lowe

2010-12 Bayan Lewis

2012-13 Charlene Spinner

2013-14 David Aymami

2014-15 Mike Rhoades 2015-17 Ron Pierini

2017-19 Pat Smith

#### **BOARD APPOINTMENTS**

Newsletter Editor Jacie Peters 901-1898

Webmaster
Don McRoberts 267-0025

Visit our Chapter on the Web at: <a href="https://www.cvfootprint.org">https://www.cvfootprint.org</a>



IFA Carson Valley Chapter #72, Inc. P.O. Box 2242 Minden, NV 89423